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Chapter 681: Good Things Are Near 

 

She felt that no one in this world could refuse this man’s request. 

Moreover, she was still especially worried about Gu Zhou’s condition, so she said, 
“Alright, then wait for me downstairs obediently. I’ll look for you now.” 

Qiao Nian’s voice also became gentle. Her gaze fell on Gu Zhou in the pavilion. After 
hanging up, she turned around and walked downstairs. 

When Qiao Nian reached the entrance of the villa, she could see Zhou Zhou sitting 
upright in the pavilion from afar, looking like a kindergarten child. 

When Zhou Zhou saw Qiao Nian, a bright smile appeared on his face. 

His lips curved up slightly, and his beautiful eyes sparkled. They were clean and pure, 
without a trace of impurity. 

His facial features were well-defined, but with such a smile, he looked pure. 

For some reason, Qiao Nian’s heart began to race. She stopped in her tracks and 
stared unblinkingly at him. 

Was this still the swift and decisive Gu Zhou? 

He was clearly an obedient and cute little puppy. 

Seeing him like this, she had no resistance. 

Qiao Nian walked up to him. She looked down at him and reached out to him, smiling. 
“Zhou Zhou, let’s go back to sleep!” 

Zhou Zhou’s gaze moved from Qiao Nian’s face to her hand. Smiling, he handed it over 
and gently placed it on Qiao Nian’s hand. He took the initiative to hold her hand. 

Zhou Zhou stood up and gripped Qiao Nian’s hand tightly, as if he could hold her firmly 
in his palm. 



When Zhou Zhou stood up, Qiao Nian still had a strange feeling. After all, he was a big 
CEO with long legs. 

His hand gripped hers tightly. Qiao Nian felt her hand heat up. 

“Let’s go home!” Qiao Nian smiled at Zhou Zhou and said gently. 

When Zhou Zhou heard Qiao Nian’s words, a satisfied smile appeared on his face. It 
was as if as long as Qiao Nian was around, his entire world would be complete. 

Zhou Zhou silently opened his hand and interlocked his fingers. He nodded obediently. 
“Okay!” 

Qiao Nian saw her face in Zhou Zhou’s eyes and looked away shyly. Her gaze 
inadvertently fell on Zhou Zhou’s slightly curved lips, and for some reason, she felt her 
mouth go dry. 

She wanted to kiss him. 

When she realized this, her heart was in a mess, and her breathing involuntarily 
deepened. 

She finally understood that Gu Zhou’s second personality had come to seduce her! 
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She was a little worried that her composure was not strong enough! 

Qiao Nian wanted to look away, but his lips seemed to have some inexplicable magic. 
She couldn’t bear to look away. 

At this moment, on the second floor of the Gu family villa. 

Matriarch Gu woke up from her dream. She sat up, but she could no longer remember 
the situation in her dream. 

Frustrated, she walked to the window and was about to admire the moon when her 
gaze inadvertently fell on the garden pavilion. She happened to see Gu Zhou and Qiao 
Nian standing there hand in hand. 

Matriarch Gu’s lips curved up involuntarily. She saw the young couple walking into the 
villa hand in hand. She hurriedly hid behind the curtains, pretending not to know 
anything. 

It seemed that the couple was quite shy. They were too embarrassed to kiss each other 
in the day, but they still wanted to get close to each other in the middle of the night. 



It wouldn’t be long before Qiao Nian gave birth. 

The uneasiness in Old Madam Gu’s heart instantly disappeared, leaving only 
happiness! 

Qiao Nian was so focused on Zhou Zhou that she naturally didn’t notice Matriarch Gu’s 
probing gaze. 

Walking into the villa, Qiao Nian glanced at Zhou Zhou, wanting to retract her hand. 
However, she didn’t expect Zhou Zhou to grip her so tightly that she couldn’t retract her 
hand at all. 

Zhou Zhou lowered his gaze slightly and looked at Qiao Nian in confusion. He asked 
curiously, “Nian Nian, do you not want Zhou Zhou anymore?” 

Hearing his low voice, Qiao Nian couldn’t help but look up and meet Zhou Zhou’s 
aggrieved and disappointed eyes. 

Qiao Nian couldn’t bear it. She explained softly, “You’ll have to go back to your room to 
sleep later. I’ll go back to my room to sleep too.” 

When Zhou Zhou heard Qiao Nian’s words, his eyes lit up. He said excitedly, “Then 
Zhou Zhou will sleep with Nian Nian. Zhou Zhou will protect Nian Nian!” 
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Chapter 682: Take a Bath! 

 

Did she need protection while sleeping? 

Qiao Nian also knew that she couldn’t reason with him now. She nodded helplessly and 
said, “Okay.” 

When Zhou Zhou heard Qiao Nian’s words, a happy smile appeared on his face. Taking 
the initiative, he led Qiao Nian upstairs. 

When they reached the room, Zhou Zhou reluctantly let go of Qiao Nian’s hand and 
closed the door. When he turned back, he smiled at Qiao Nian and said happily, “Nian 
Nian, Zhou Zhou will take a shower. Zhou Zhou will help Nian Nian take a shower!” 

Qiao Nian was speechless. 



Qiao Nian was stunned for a moment before saying, “There’s no need. I can shower 
myself.” 

“Nian Nian, Zhou Zhou will take good care of you.” Zhou Zhou looked at Qiao Nian 
seriously and said with concern, “Zhou Zhou can help Nian Nian wash up.” 

If it were any other man, she would have left long ago. 

But the person standing in front of her was Zhou Zhou. 

Suppressing her anger, Qiao Nian said gently, “Zhou Zhou, men and women shouldn’t 
touch each other. We’ll just take our own showers.” 

Hearing Qiao Nian’s words, Zhou Zhou tilted his head and said disapprovingly, “Not 
good. Last time, Nian Nian helped Zhou Zhou take a shower. Zhou Zhou wants to help 
Nian Nian take a shower too.” 

Before Qiao Nian could speak, she saw Zhou Zhou walking towards the bathroom. 

“Nian Nian, I’ll go fill the bathtub.” 

When Qiao Nian heard Gu Zhou’s words, she sighed helplessly. Suddenly, a thought 
flashed across her mind. She hurriedly said, “Zhou Zhou.” 

“Huh?” Zhou Zhou stopped in his tracks and looked at Qiao Nian in confusion. He asked 
curiously, “Nian Nian?” 

“I’ve already taken a shower before I picked you up, so I don’t have to take a shower 
anymore.” Qiao Nian didn’t want Zhou Zhou to help her shower. No matter what, Zhou 
Zhou’s body was still that of a grown man. 

When Zhou Zhou heard Qiao Nian’s words, he nodded slightly, his eyes filled with 
disappointment. However, his eyes quickly lit up again as he asked expectantly, “Nian 
Nian, help Zhou Zhou take a shower!” 

Qiao Nian was shocked! 

She narrowed her eyes slightly. For some reason, she felt that Zhou Zhou was not that 
innocent. 

Could it be that Zhou Zhou wanted her to take a shower with him? 

Qiao Nian’s heart skipped a beat. Zhou Zhou had gone astray. 

However, Zhou Zhou was just one of Gu Zhou’s personalities. Usually, no one taught 
him right from wrong. 



Qiao Nian frowned slightly. Although Zhou Zhou was very obedient, he was still an 
adult. It wouldn’t be good for her to see his body. 

Zhou Zhou didn’t seem to understand what Qiao Nian was thinking. He tilted his head 
and asked in confusion, “Nian Nian, are you despising Zhou Zhou?” 

“No,” Qiao Nian said subconsciously. 

“Then Nian Nian will also bathe Zhou Zhou, right?” Zhou Zhou asked happily. 

Qiao Nian was speechless. 

When did she say that she wanted to help him take a shower? 

Perhaps it was because of Qiao Nian’s silence, but the light in Zhou Zhou’s eyes 
gradually disappeared. His pure eyes flickered as he looked at Qiao Nian, as if he was 
hurt. He asked, “Nian Nian, can you help Zhou Zhou take a shower?” 

At this moment, Qiao Nian noticed that Zhou Zhou was very good at reading people’s 
expressions. He could clearly judge the expression on her face. Then, he would retreat 
in order to advance, and act cute to get everything he wanted. 

Actually, Qiao Nian didn’t think it was a big deal to bathe Zhou Zhou. At most, she 
would just let Zhou Zhou wear his underwear. 

However, what worried her was what if Gu Chuan ran out when she was bathing Zhou 
Zhou. 

Gu Chuan was not an easy person to deal with. 

Just as Qiao Nian was hesitating, Gu Zhou grabbed her arm. 

“Nian Nian…” 

This low and hoarse voice was a little childish. His voice was long and extremely gentle. 
His longing eyes were also filled with a hint of coquettishness and begging. 

Qiao Nian was instantly defeated. 

She had no resistance against Zhou Zhou, who kept acting like a spoiled child. 

Qiao Nian smiled at Zhou Zhou and nodded. “Okay.” 

When Zhou Zhou heard Qiao Nian’s words, a bright smile appeared on his face. He was 
overjoyed. “Nian Nian is the best. Thank you, Nian Nian!” 



Qiao Nian smiled and shook her head. 

She felt that if it were anyone else, no one would be able to resist Zhou Zhou’s 
cuteness. 

Zhou Zhou was like a tormenting fairy. 

 

Chapter 683: Taking a Bath 

 

Qiao Nian smiled at Zhou Zhou and said, “Wait for me here. I’ll go to the bathroom to fill 
the bathtub for you.” 

Zhou Zhou looked at Qiao Nian with sparkling eyes. He nodded and replied obediently, 
“Okay!” 

Qiao Nian heaved a sigh of relief. She turned around and walked towards the bathroom, 
thinking that she could finally calm down. 

She had just taken a step when footsteps sounded behind her. 

Qiao Nian stopped in her tracks and turned her head. She saw Zhou Zhou standing 
behind her. 

When Zhou Zhou met Qiao Nian’s gaze, he gave an obedient smile. 

Seeing Zhou Zhou like this, Qiao Nian sighed softly. Then, she smiled and asked, 
“Didn’t I ask you to wait for me over there just now?” 

Zhou Zhou didn’t speak. He reached out and tugged at Qiao Nian’s skirt, looking at her 
with pitiful eyes. 
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Qiao Nian raised her hands in surrender and nodded with a smile. “Alright, let’s go 
together now.” 

She really had no resistance to Zhou Zhou. 

What made Qiao Nian the most helpless was that Zhou Zhou was really too clingy. No 
matter where she went, Zhou Zhou had to follow. 



More than that, he kept tugging at her clothes. 

Actually, Qiao Nian wasn’t used to others sticking to her like this. However, when she 
realized that this person was Zhou Zhou, any dissatisfaction in her heart had long 
disappeared. All that was left was helplessness. 

After Qiao Nian walked into the bathroom, she filled the bathtub with hot water and 
reached out to test the temperature. 

“The water temperature is just right. You should be…” Qiao Nian turned around, 
stunned. 

He was taking off his clothes. Now was the time to unbutton the last button of his shirt. 

Qiao Nian immediately saw his well-defined abs and his shirt hanging loosely on his 
body. 

She felt her face heat up. Just as she was about to speak, she saw that the man had 
already loosened the belt around his waist. 

Crack! 

The sound of the belt being unbuckled was especially loud. 

Qiao Nian’s face turned even redder, and even the tips of her ears began to burn. 

She quickly looked away and asked, “Why did you take off your clothes?” 

Zhou Zhou looked at Qiao Nian innocently and asked, “Nian Nian, you have to take off 
your clothes for a shower!” 
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Qiao Nian felt that her question was a little silly. 

Who wouldn’t take off their clothes in the shower? 

However, when she saw Zhou Zhou undo the strap, her heart skipped a beat. 

Crap. 

She was tempted. 

If Zhou Zhou was a woman, no man would be able to resist her temptation. 

It would bring disaster! 



Qiao Nian closed her eyes slightly and took a deep breath. She hurriedly said, “You’re 
not allowed to take off your underwear. Go in and take a shower in your underwear!” 

At this moment, Zhou Zhou had already taken off his shirt and pants, leaving only his 
underwear. 

When he heard Qiao Nian’s words, his eyes were filled with confusion. In the end, he 
asked happily, “Nian Nian, are you going to help me take off my underwear?” 

2 

Qiao Nian’s entire face seemed to be filled with blood. It was as red as spider lilies in 
hell, looking extremely flirtatious. 
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She suspected that Zhou Zhou was seducing her, but she had no evidence because 
Zhou Zhou was really looking at her innocently. 

Qiao Nian felt that she was the one with impure thoughts. 

“Nian Nian…” 

Zhou Zhou lowered his head slightly and looked at Qiao Nian in confusion. 

Hearing the voice above her head, Qiao Nian’s heart skipped a beat. She slowly 
opened her eyes and looked at him. 

When she saw Zhou Zhou’s clean eyes, her blood boiled. 

Qiao Nian stood on her tiptoes and wrapped her arms around his neck. Without 
hesitation, she covered his sexy lips with hers. 
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In a daze, Qiao Nian seemed to see beautiful fireworks in the night sky. 

Zhou Zhou’s body stiffened slightly, and his eyelashes trembled slightly. Qiao Nian’s 
face was reflected in his pupils. 

Qiao Nian’s face was very pale under the light, and her skin looked very delicate. Her 
eyelashes trembled slightly. 

Zhou Zhou looked at Qiao Nian in a daze. 

After a while, when Qiao Nian was almost out of breath, she let go of Zhou Zhou. 



She stood calmly on the ground and saw Zhou Zhou leaning against the basin. His face 
was pale, and he looked a little colder. However, his slightly red lips made her unable to 
help but kiss him again. 

 

Chapter 684: Breaking the Rules 

 

Zhou Zhou was really breaking the rules. If she didn’t have any composure, she would 
have eaten him up long ago. 

Qiao Nian took a step back. Her face was a little red, and her breathing was rapid. She 
couldn’t stare at Zhou Zhou anymore, or Gu Zhou would be the only one injured. 

“Um, why don’t you…” 

Before Qiao Nian could finish speaking, she heard Zhou Zhou ask in confusion, “Nian 
Nian, did you just…” 

“Shut up!” Qiao Nian hurriedly interrupted Zhou Zhou, feeling a little vexed. How could 
she have done such a thing to Zhou Zhou? She looked up at Zhou Zhou and 
inadvertently met his innocent and ignorant gaze, feeling a wave of guilt. 

She was too evil. 

Qiao Nian pursed her lips tightly. As if she had thought of something, she pointed at the 
bathtub and said, “Alright, go in and take a shower!” 

Hearing Qiao Nian’s words, Zhou Zhou nodded and walked towards the bathtub, getting 
into it. 

Qiao Nian took a deep breath. She finally understood why the CEO always kissed the 
female lead forcefully in overbearing novels. It turned out that he was seduced by 
beauty. That was why he couldn’t help but… 

“Nian Nian, you have to help me take a shower.” 

Zhou Zhou’s puzzled voice came from the bathtub. 

Qiao Nian took a deep breath and tried her best to be mentally prepared. She would 
definitely not have any improper thoughts about Zhou Zhou again. 

After helping Zhou Zhou take a shower, she could sleep! 



With this thought in mind, Qiao Nian turned around and saw Zhou Zhou sitting in the 
bathtub. 

The water in the bathtub was extremely clear. She could clearly see Zhou Zhou’s 
model-like figure. 

There were still some water droplets hanging from his sexy collarbone. Those crystal 
clear water droplets were like beautiful poppies that were captivating. 

Zhou Zhou took the shower gel from the side and squeezed it into the bathtub. 

Instantly, the bathroom was filled with the fragrance of shower gel. 

Zhou Zhou casually stirred the water, and it was immediately filled with bubb;es. 

The fragrant shower gel instantly filled Qiao Nian’s nose. Qiao Nian was in a daze. She 
stood rooted to the ground in a daze, staring at Zhou Zhou. 

Zhou Zhou tilted his head and looked at Qiao Nian, his eyes filled with confusion. He 
blinked and asked obediently, “Nian Nian, aren’t you going to help Zhou Zhou take a 
shower?” 

Qiao Nian used enough self-control to look away. Panting heavily, she said, “Turn 
around!” 

“Oh.” 

Qiao Nian heard the sound of water again. Thinking that Zhou Zhou’s back was already 
facing her, she looked at him. 

When she saw Zhou Zhou’s three-dimensional profile, she gasped. 

In the past, she had always thought that his face was good-looking, but now it seemed 
that she was wrong. 

Gu Zhou’s side profile was even more alluring than his face. 

Qiao Nian felt that she was like a female hooligan. She was a little afraid that she 
wouldn’t be able to help but force herself on him! 
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“Turn around!” Qiao Nian slowly closed her eyes and took a deep breath, trying hard to 
suppress the heat in her heart. 

However, she felt her heart beating faster and faster. 



Pursing her lips, she had a strange feeling. She opened her eyes and tried to regain her 
composure. 

Every time she touched Zhou Zhou, her self-control could not help but break down. 

Qiao Nian walked over to the bathtub and wiped Gu Zhou’s back with a towel. 

Her gaze inadvertently fell on the scar on his back, and she suddenly recalled her time 
in MY. 

At that time, Gu Zhou was injured, but he couldn’t be bothered to rest. He brought the 
tank to save her. 

Her lips curved up involuntarily. 

She thought of Jiang Chi and pursed her lips slightly. After returning to An City, she had 
sent Jiang Chi a message. 

She had made it clear to Jiang Chi that she would give him an answer at the end of the 
month. 

Actually, she wanted to ask her brother directly, but every time she saw him, she 
couldn’t ask him directly. 

She wanted to ask Chen Shi, who was beside her brother, out. When the time came, 
she would ask Chen Shi if he knew about what happened back then. 

It would be best if Chen Shi knew. 

“Nian Nian.” 

A soft voice sounded from the side. 

Qiao Nian suddenly retracted her thoughts. Only then did she notice that it was Zhou 
Zhou speaking. She asked casually, “Yes?” 

“Just now…” 

When she heard Zhou Zhou say “just now”, Qiao Nian’s face turned red again. 

 

 

Zhou Zhou was like a beautiful and charming poppy, constantly challenging her 
rationality. 



At this moment, Zhou Zhou was taking a bath. His voice was a little soft, like a kitten, 
making one unable to look away. 

When Qiao Nian heard Zhou Zhou’s words, her expression faltered slightly. She looked 
at him in confusion and asked, “What’s wrong?” 

When Zhou Zhou heard Qiao Nian’s words, he stared unblinkingly at her and asked 
carefully, “Were you giving me candy just now?” 

Candy? 

When did she give him candy? 

Qiao Nian stopped what she was doing and pursed her lips slightly. There seemed to be 
a hint of sweetness on her lips. 
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No wonder Zhou Zhou thought it was candy. 

Qiao Nian didn’t want to lead the innocent Zhou Zhou astray, so she nodded casually 
and said, “Yes.” 

“Sweet!” 

“Alright, I’ll bathe you!” As Qiao Nian spoke, she raised the water in the bathtub to help 
Zhou Zhou wash his back. She lowered her gaze slightly, unwilling to bring up the topic 
from before. 

However, Zhou Zhou seemed to be still reminiscing about the sweetness just now. He 
turned to look at Qiao Nian and said seriously, “I still want to eat it.” 

Qiao Nian paused, a trace of embarrassment flashing in her eyes. 

“Nian Nian, Zhou Zhou still wants to eat candy!” As Zhou Zhou spoke, he turned 
around. His clear eyes were fixed on Qiao Nian’s lips, and his gaze gradually darkened. 

Qiao Nian closed her eyes and tried her best to take a deep breath. 

Indeed, a lie had to be filled with countless lies. 

Although she knew that she was the one who had brought Zhou Zhou into the pit, she 
would never admit her mistake. She tried hard to regain her composure and said, “Turn 
around and take a shower!” 

“Nian Nian!” 



Zhou Zhou looked at Qiao Nian longingly. 

He had always wanted to eat candy. He had heard that candy was the most delicious 
thing in the world. 

That time, Ah Nian came to play with him and even brought a lollipop. 

His mother had never let him eat candy, but when he heard from Ah Nian that lollipops 
were delicious, he couldn’t help but look at them. He wanted to eat them too. 

Ah Nian had given him the lollipop. 

He took the lollipop from Ah Nian and was about to put it in his mouth to try it when his 
mother ran over crazily and threw the lollipop away! 

His mother kicked him three meters away and said fiercely, “You did it on purpose. You 
wanted to kill your brother!” 

Zhou Zhou would always remember the lollipop that had fallen at his feet. It was pink, 
just like Nian Nian’s lips. 

At that time, he had wanted to pick up the lollipop and eat it. He didn’t mind it being 
dirty. He just wanted to know what candy tasted like. 

However, his mother rushed over and slapped him. 

That day, he was locked in a small black room for a day and a night. There was no 
water or food, and he fainted. 

When he regained consciousness, he saw Ah Nian crying as he moved closer to him. 

From then on, he never ate candy again. 

She didn’t want to kill his brother or make Ah Nian worry. 

But now, his brother seemed to have recovered. 

Unknowingly, Zhou Zhou’s eyes were filled with tears. He looked at Qiao Nian 
aggrievedly and asked, “Nian Nian, can I eat candy?” 

Qiao Nian was about to explode when she inadvertently met Zhou Zhou’s gaze. 

Desire. 

There was also a trace of humility. 



How had this happened? 

How could such an arrogant person have such a humble expression? 

At this moment, Qiao Nian realized that Zhou Zhou didn’t want to kiss her. He just 
wanted to eat candy. 

Had he never eaten candy before? 

Qiao Nian’s heart ached for him. She didn’t know what had happened to him in the past, 
nor did she know why he had become like this. She smiled and said, “Then wait for me. 
I’ll get you some candy!” 

With that, Qiao Nian was about to stand up and leave when Gu Zhou suddenly grabbed 
her hand. 

Qiao Nian was slightly stunned. Before she could react, she was pulled into the water 
by the man. 

Water splashed everywhere. 

The water in the bathtub overflowed. 

“Zhou Zhou, you…” 

Before Qiao Nian could finish speaking, the man covered her lips with his. 

Before Qiao Nian could react, he had already reached for her lips. 

Gradually, her oxygen was taken away. Qiao Nian’s mind grew more and more 
confused. Gradually, she felt suffocated, and her body grew weaker and weaker. 
Instinctively, she wrapped her arms around Gu Zhou’s neck. 

 

Chapter 686: Kissed 

 

Qiao Nian was in a daze from the kiss. Her body went limp, and she couldn’t help but 
sink deeper. 

She was completely submerged in the bathtub. Her vision was getting blurry, and she 
felt as if she was standing in the clouds. 



Only when Qiao Nian was about to faint did Gu Zhou let go of her. 

He licked his lips slightly, his eyes darkening. 

It was the taste of strawberries. Sweet. 

This was the first time he had eaten anything so sweet. Although the sweetness had 
faded a little towards the end, it was still much sweeter than what he had eaten before. 

He looked down at Qiao Nian’s face. The person he had been yearning for day and 
night was right in front of him. 

Qiao Nian lay in his arms. She couldn’t breathe just now, nor did she have any strength. 
She subconsciously looked at the man in front of her. 

Neither of them moved to look at the other’s face. 

Qiao Nian recalled what had happened just now. The heat had dyed her face red. Her 
eyes were slightly red as she narrowed her eyes at the man in front of her. 

She suddenly recalled something. Previously, in Gu Qi’s room, she had seen a lot of 
candy on the table. She had casually picked up a strawberry candy and eaten it. 

Qiao Nian realized that his eyes were as clear and pure as before. It was as if he didn’t 
know that kissing was wrong at all, nor did he realize that kissing was very ambiguous. 

Qiao Nian knew that the person in front of her was still Zhou Zhou. 

Although Zhou Zhou had forced a kiss on her, every time Qiao Nian looked into his 
eyes, she felt that she had shamelessly led a child astray. She felt a deep sense of guilt. 
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Her heart was beating faster and faster. She looked away guiltily, and her heartbeat 
gradually calmed down. 

She was afraid that she would not be able to control herself and pounce on Zhou Zhou 
to eat him. 

After a while, Qiao Nian pushed Zhou Zhou away and sat up. She walked out of the 
bathtub and said coldly, “Take a shower yourself!” 

Qiao Nian really didn’t want to stay any longer. However, she had just taken a step 
when her hand was grabbed. 

“What now?” Qiao Nian pretended to be impatient. 



“Nian Nian, aren’t you going to bathe Zhou Zhou?” 

The man’s innocent voice came from behind. 

Qiao Nian suppressed the agitation in her heart. She felt that Gu Zhou was born to 
torture her. 

Gu Zhou was calm and restrained. Zhou Zhou was innocent and childish, seducing her 
like a little white rabbit. Gu Chuan was domineering and paranoid, wanting to keep her 
by his side. 

Either way, she couldn’t deal with it perfectly. 

Qiao Nian pursed her lips. She was a little frustrated. Holding a towel, she absent-
mindedly wiped Gu Zhou’s back. 

If Gu Zhou remembered all of this, would he be very disgusted? 

After all, she was the one who had led Zhou Zhou astray first. 

Qiao Nian closed her eyes slightly. She hoped that Gu Zhou’s three personalities would 
fuse as soon as possible, but she was afraid that they would. She didn’t know what to 
do. 

Qiao Nian was really no longer in the mood to deal with Zhou Zhou. She threw the 
towels into the bathtub, took out a towel, and wrapped herself in it. Then, she handed 
the other towel to Gu Zhou. “Wipe yourself clean, then go to bed!” 

Zhou Zhou sat in the bathtub. He could sense the impatience in Qiao Nian’s tone. 

He looked at Qiao Nian in fear and unease. With an innocent expression, he said 
pitifully, “Is Nian Nian angry?” 

Qiao Nian didn’t reply. 

He felt even more uneasy. He reached out and grabbed Qiao Nian’s hand, his eyes 
slightly red. “Are you angry with Zhou Zhou?” 

Qiao Nian turned her back to him and remained silent. She wasn’t actually angry with 
him. 

She was just angry with herself. The current Zhou Zhou was an innocent child, but she 
did not control herself and taint the innocent little cutie. 

However, when she thought of how she had forcefully kissed Zhou Zhou previously, 
Qiao Nian swore that no matter how many times she did it again, she would still do it. 



“Then Nian Nian can hit Zhou Zhou!” As he spoke, he grabbed Qiao Nian’s wrist with 
his left hand and hit his right palm. 

Qiao Nian’s expression changed slightly. She turned back to look at him, her expression 
slightly stunned. Seeing his serious expression, the coldness on her face instantly 
collapsed. She hurriedly stopped him and smiled. “Zhou Zhou, you’ve misunderstood. 
I’m not angry with you.” 

“Really?” He looked up at Qiao Nian and asked innocently. 

 

 

 


